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Elizabeth M. Duke, Ph.D.

Administrator

Health Resources and Services Administration Department of Health and Human Services

5600 Fishers Lane - Parklawn Building, Room 14-05 Rockville, MD 20857

Dear Dr. Duke:

I am writing to ask that you consider extending the deadline for response to the Proposed Rule for the Designation of Medically Underserved Populations and Health Professional Shortage Areas - 73 Fed. Reg. 11232, et seq (February 29, 2008), to July 29, 2008.
The proposal, if adopted, would significantly change the way that applications for new and continuing designations are done. It will be difficult to prepare a response without an understanding of how this will affect Vermont's Federally Qualified Health Centers (FQHCs), Rural Health Clinics (RHCs), and its ability to recruit and retain clinicians through the National Health Service Corps, J-1 Visa Program, and State Loan Repayment Programs.

We have read the impact analysis that HRSA commissioned showing that Vermont will be able to retain 85% of our HPSA and MUA designations, but we are concerned that this analysis was performed using 1999 data and a listing of our 1999 designations. Between 1999 and the present, Vermont has established a statewide shortage designation plan and has made a concerted effort proactively to designate geographic areas that meet objective criteria approved by HRSA.

Our goal is that new regulations support our work of the past several years. An informed response to the proposed regulations requires more extensive research and analysis than can be done in a two-month comment period. We are, therefore, making this request for an extension.

Thank you for your consideration. Vermont looks forward to a favorable response. Respectfully,

Susan W. Besio, Ph.D.

Director, Health Care Reform Implementation

cc:
Hunt Blair, Bi-State Primary Care Association

Sharon Moffatt, Commissioner, Vermont Department of Health
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